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Head Coach’s Report 2019
Dear members,

During the summer break of 2018 I reflected back on the clubs swimming performances of that year and while there were some stand out performances from a few individuals, I felt all competitive squads were under performing. After much soul searching and looking back in the Clubs recent history, I came to the conclusion that I had become distracted and that we weren’t working hard enough in the training pool. On starting back, I spoke with the squad coaches and relayed my thoughts. I asked the coaches to up their game and start to push the swimmers a little harder. Inevitably there would be casualties along the way, but if we wanted to get back to a really good standard of performance where the Club had been in the past, then this would be necessary. I spoke with the competitive squads and informed them of the plan for the coming year, of how training was now going to step up and get progressively tougher, but they would all reap the rewards if they stayed with it and continued to push their training to new limits.
In the January of 2019, my worst thoughts were confirmed, when the club had no N&D qualifiers in the Age Groups. In the 20 years of me being Head Coach at Billingham ASC, this has never happened.
As the training got tougher, there were casualties along the way and one or two members left the club, but for the ones that stayed and pushed their training boundaries to new limits, the results have been evident and so rightly deserved.

For the first time in many years, the club entered the N&D Teams Championships, with teams in different age groups and we did really well, making finals!

At the end of our swimming year we attended the Sheffield Summer Meet. I don’t think I have seen so many happy faces from swimmers and parents alike for a long time. The performances from all our swimmers in the competition pool were fantastic.

Credit must go to our swimmers who have pushed themselves so hard in training and found new levels they can reach, parents who have had to endure the fatigue and the resulting moodiness of their swimmer and the squad coaches for pushing my plan forward.

You only haver to look in the Training Pool now and you can see how hard all the swimmers are pushing themselves, getting on with the sessions and supporting each other, but more importantly how happy they are from the results they get in competitions knowing that the hard work does pay off.

The Masters have had a good swimming year with medals won at various local meets and national meets.

In closing I would like to thank ALL, that give up their precious time freely in trying to make this club and its members the best they can be.

Guy Fawkes
Head Coach
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	



